
 Board of Health minutes   Town of Williamsburg   Friday, February 12, 2021 

Meeting done by Conference Call 717-275-8940 called to order by Donna Gibson, chair at 1.00pm 

Attendees Donna Gibson, chair, Helen Symons, Gordon Rusty Luce 

Minutes of meeting December 6, 2020 approved. 

Covid 19 concerns: 

Donna reported that there are 3 residents positive for COVID-19   

Helen Symons reported that she will be making calls to residents to assist the Senior Center with vaccine 

information for the clinic in Northampton which has available appointments this weekend.  

Old Business:  

Transfer Station complaint 

The Board received a complaint from a resident that they observed cars using the TS without displaying 

a sticker. They gave the license plate numbers to the Town Clerk. Donna was able to investigate this and 

It was determined that the persons had purchased permits but were using different cars. One plate 

could not be traced because it was a specialty or out of state plate. Donna will write a letter to the 

complainant with the follow up information and action proposed to answer their complaint. Rusty 

pointed out that the main duty of the attendants is to keep persons who use the TS safe especially at 

busy times. It did not seem cost effective to hire an attendant to survey for compliance as this seemed 

to be an isolated incidence.   

Transfer Station 

Rusty reported that there was a problem last week when a new driver was late in bringing back the 

household trash container so that the trash had to be left on the ground for about 4 hours. He has 

spoken with the company so that the incident will not reoccur.   

Donna has ordered new stickers for 2021. 

The Board approved the increase in cost for mattress disposal from $25 to $30 and for wet mattresses 

to $50. The brochure printing will be changed to reflect this change.  

The 2022 Budget was discussed. Donna will be bringing the information to the Finance Committee.  

 

Next meeting to be announced: 

Meeting adjourned at 240pm. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Helen Symons 


